

## יועץ ראש הממשלה ומנהל הלשכה Head of the Prime Minister's Bureau

April 12, 1994

Please transmit the following message from the Prime Minister to the President of Egypt prior to his meeting with the Chairman of the PLO

- \* We must intensify the pace of the negotiations.
- \* In the Cairo talks it was agreed upon to sign "packages" in order not to renew discussion of previously signed agreements.
- \* Currently, there are discussions in Cairo on sorting out which issues have already been agreed upon, and those that have not been agreed upon yet, but which can be discussed and agreed upon after the signing.
- \* Security is the most important matter to us.
- \* The Chairman is constantly dealing with matters of a Palestinian state and not with the interim agreement. We emphasize that here we are dealing with an <u>interim agreement</u>, as stated in the Letter of Invitation to the Madrid Conference.
- \* The fact that the Chairman has not condemned the despicable murder in Afula does not help the Government of Israel in its negotiations.